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KALAMA CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING
JUNE 23, 2016

1. CALL TO ORDER

Chairperson Larry Rosson called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m., May 5, 2016.
Commissioner Gary Finley, Commissioner Don Mathison, and Acting Secretary
Susan Junnikkala were present. Chief Randy Gibson was in attendance as well.

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Commissioner Don Mathison moved to approve the minutes of the May 5, 2016
meeting. Commissioner Finley seconded and the minutes were approved.

3. OLD BUSINESS - None.
4, NEW BUSINESS

Chief Gibson explained to the Commission that he has found a really good
candidate for the position. He is currently working for the City of Longview part time
and does work for lilawco Pacific County Sherriff office. Sgt. Parker, officer Traub
and himself conducted the oral interview and it went well. The Chief also mentioned
that the candidate’s parents do live in the area which is nice.

Commissioner Mathison asked if the Chief felt comfortable with the new applicant.
The Chief stated that he did and also felt he will fit in nicely with the other officers.

Chief Gibson stated that he would like to have the new hire start work in July if the
background check on his work history comes back fine.

Chairperson Rosson asked the Chief how did the candidate do with the oral
interview. He did really well and his is nicely spoken.

Commissioner Finley asked about the ticket he had received and how about
working with others. The chief stated that the ticket he received was several years
ago and has not received any since then. The Chief also fills he will work well the
community.

Chairperson Rosson that if the Commission is ok with tentative approval to go
ahead with the hiring process he is too.

A motion was made my Commissioner Finley to go ahead with the tentative

approval to hire the new officers. Commissioner Mathison seconded the motion
and the motion passed with aII in favor. :
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5. CORRESPONDENCE

Chairperson Rosson mention about all the new upcoming growth and it wili be nice
to have an extra officer.

6. OTHER

Chairperson Rosson asked how it was going on finding a new police facility. Chief
Gibson stated that they are still working on it and he defiantly does not want it to be in the
flood zone.

7. NEXT MEETING

8. ADJOURNMENT

Chairperson Rosson adjourned the meeting at approximately 6:15 p.m. These
minutes are not verbatim. A copy of the tape can be made available for listening
upon request.
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